
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Pursuant to Indiana Code § 6-1.1-45-10(d) permits Urban Enterprise Associations, such as the 
Bloomington Urban Enterprise Association, to waive a taxpayer’s failure to file a Form EZ-2 timely. 
Cook Pharmica, LLC d.b.a. Catalent Indiana, LLC failed to timely file Form EZ-2 for the tax year 2023 
payable 2024.  
 
The Bloomington Urban Enterprise Association will hold a public hearing on Wednesday, December 
11, 2024, at 11:30 a.m. at City Hall, 401 N Morton Street, Bloomington, IN, for the review of the 
amended Enterprise Zone Investment Deduction (EZID) Personal Property filings for Catelent 
23pay24 and reading of a corresponding resolution to waive a taxpayer’s failure to file.  
 
The hearing is also available at the following Zoom link for the regularly scheduled Bloomington 
Urban Enterprise Association meeting, which can be found here: https://bton.in/xBgVh  
 
Comments not able to be submitted during the public hearing may be submitted to the attention of 
Andrea de la Rosa at esd@bloomington.in.gov, or by calling 812.349.3418. Comments must be 
received by 5:00 pm on December 18, 2024. Comments submitted via e-mail should contain "EZID-
Waiver Comment" in the subject line.  
  
The City of Bloomington will make reasonable accommodations and services necessary for citizens 
with disabilities at the public meeting and provide meaningful access to participation by limited English 
proficient (LEP) residents. Interpretation services will be offered upon request and availability for those 
with limited English proficiency as required by Code of Federal Regulation (24) 91.105 and 91.115. 
Persons requiring such accommodations/services should contact the City at least five working days 
before a meeting by calling (812) 349-3418 or e-mailing esd@bloomington.in.gov. Residents may also 
visit in person to ask questions at City Hall, located at 401 N Morton St., Bloomington, IN 47404.  

https://bton.in/xBgVh

